
SUTHERLAND SHIRE DARTS ASSOCIATION 
BI-YEARLY MEETING 

 

Minutes of the meeting held at Club Engadine on 3rd July, 2018 
Meeting opened at 7.20 pm 
 
CLUBS IN ATTENDANCE 
 
C. Eng., H.D.C, O.R.S.L., H.H.H. & BHS. 
 
LIFE MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
Anne Bamforth, Simon Bamforth, Laurie Corderoy & Clarice Corderoy 
 
CLUBS ABSENT 
 

CHH., ETE., MDM. 
 
APOLOGIES 
 
Peter McWilliams ETE 
 
MINUTES 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were taken as read.  
 
Moved, Laurie Corderoy, seconded by Shelly Bates. 
 
        Carried. 
MATTERS ARISING 
 
NIL. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
OUTGOING: Fees letters to all clubs. 
 
INCOMING: Two emails from Karl Prince BHS one to say they will not be nominating a 
team for the next comp., and the other saying he could not take on the Recorders 
position. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT. 
 

Treasurers report taken as read. Balance $1675.81 



Moved Peter Healey seconded Dave Taylor                                   
Carried.   

 
RECORDERS REPORT 
 
Recorders report taken as read  
Moved John Hunter seconded Peter Healey                                  

Carried. 
 
SHIRE TEAM MANAGERS REPORT 2017. 
 
See attached to AGM Minutes. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
The presentation will be held in September or October 2018. All Clubs were invited to 
submit pricing – none received.  The committee will therefore seek a venue with 
reasonable costing. 
 
Perpetual trophies no longer in use are now in the safe keeping of Peter Healey. 
 
Laurie and Clarice Corderoy have now retired from all duties and were thanked for 
their tremendous efforts over many years. 
 
Meeting closed 7.32 pm. 
 
Next meeting will be held at Club Engadine on 29th January 2019 at 7:00pm. 

 
 
 
 

SUTHERLAND SHIRE DARTS ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Club Engadine on 3th July, 2018. 
 
Meeting opened at 7.35 p.m. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
Anne Bamforth LM, Simon Bamforth LM, Laurie Corderoy LM, Clarice Corderoy LM, 
Dave Taylor, John Hunter, Peter Healey, Derek Holden, Nathan Dunne, Jane Scrivens, 
Shelly Bates, Peta Kneen and Simone Daly. 



APOLOGIES 
 
Peter McWilliams ETE. 
 
MINUTES 
 
Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting were taken as Read. 
 
Moved Peter Healy, seconded by Dave Taylor that minutes be approved. 
 
         Carried. 
 
ANNUAL REPORTS 
 
Copies of all reports were passed to all members present.   
All reports were taken as read. 
 
Moved Dave Taylor, seconded by Nathan Dunne. 
 
         Carried. 
Presidents Report 
 
Please see attached. 
 
Treasurers Report 
 
Please see attached 
 
Recorders Report 
 
Please see attached. 
 
Moved Dave Taylor, seconded by Nathan Dunne; that all the reports be adopted,  
 
         Carried. 
 
All office bearers stood down.  Laurie Corderoy elected as Returning Officer. 
 
NOMINATIONS 
 
PRESIDENT:   
Anne Bamforth nominated.  
 
Anne accepted nomination.  



VICE PRESIDENT:  
Dave Taylor nominated.  
   
Dave accepted nomination. 
 
SECRETARY:                         
John Hunter nominated.  
  
John accepted nomination. 
 
TREASURER:                         
Shelly Bates nominated.   
 
Shelly accepted the nomination 
 
RECORDER:                           
Peta Kneen nominated. 
 
Peta accepted nomination.   
 
ASSISTANT RECORDER: 
Jane Scrivens nominated. 
 
Jane accepted nomination. 
 
 
ELECTION RESULTS 
 
PRESIDENT:                         Anne Bamforth. 
VICE PRESIDENT:               Dave Taylor.  
SECRETARY:                       John Hunter. 
TREASURER:                       Shelly Bates. 
RECORDER:                         Peta Kneen. 
ASSISTANT RECORDER:    Jane Scrivens. 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
President Anne Bamforth moved a vote of thanks to Laurie Corderoy for being the 
Returning Officer 
 
John Hunter raised the question (unable to attend the grading meeting) on why Oatley 
was demoted to div 2 without say a play-off. President Anne explained that much 



discussion had taken place at the grading meeting and the 5/6 split was agreed to be 
the best outcome. 
 
Club Engadine is under renovation until late in the year! Where will we host the NSW 
Juniors? TBA 
 
Miranda Diggers most likely to host singles championship! TBA 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed @ 8.00pm. 
 
 
 
Next AGM meeting will be on 4th July, 2019 at Club Engadine at 7.00 p.m. 
 
 
Secretary, 
 
John Hunter. 
 
 
 
 
 

Presidents Report 2018  
 
 
I will start by thanking the members of the current Committee and the players who year after year 
continue to offer their assistance whenever it is required.  The retirement of Clarice & Laurie Corderoy 
from the darts is going to leave a big hole.  Their team has been playing for as long as I can 
remember in one form or another so we will be losing some players that have been around for a very 
long time.  Not only are we losing these players but Clarice & Laurie have also been on the 
committee for a very long time so their skills at their jobs & their knowledge will be missed. 
 
There are a few other players from Club Engadine that I have heard are also retiring i.e. Monty & 
Myrle Perry, Warren Lord, John Jones & Wayne Saunders.  These players have also been involved in 
darts through playing, committees, representing the Shire etc for what seems an eternity so again 
there knowledge & company will be sorely missed.  To any other players retiring for various reasons 
we wish them well in whatever they choose to do next. 
 
Once again our Handicap Doubles and Handicap Singles prove to be very competitive with some 
very close games and the players seem to like that it is a break from the normal competition for a 
week.   
 
Last comp we had a new team of mainly women who played in Division 2 from Boyles Hotel.  Every 
person I spoke to said what a great team they were so it is great to see that they are playing again 
this comp. 
 



With Club Heathcote still under a cloud as to what the future holds the 2 teams from this venue had to 
find alternate venues part way through last comp.  On a personal note, on behalf of Club Heathcote 
teams, I would like to thank Engadine Tavern for taking the Division 1 team in and Club Engadine for 
taking in my Division 2 team.  Thankyou.   
 
Club Engadine will be undergoing renovations throughout the upcoming comp so please be patient & 
courteous if there should be some hiccups. 
   
Remember we are all playing because we have a love for our sport and we just want to enjoy a night 
out with our friends and have our game played in the right spirit. 
 
Congratulations to all players & teams that have won one of our championships or competitions in the 
previous 12 months. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to wish all teams’ good fortune in the next competition.  May 
you play in the true spirit of the game. 
 
All the best to all players and Committee for the next 12 months. 
 
 
 
Anne Bamforth, 
President. 

 
 
 

TREASURERS REPORT 2017 / 2018. 
 

 First I would like to thank the present committee for their help, a big thank you to Anne & 
Laurie; I could not have done the job without them. 
 
 On behalf of the committee I would like to thank the mother clubs for the use of their facilities.  
 
 I would like to also thank the clubs & the players for getting their fees to me ASAP after 
receiving their accounts. 
 
  The balance of accounts as at 30th June 2018 is $1675.81.  
 
I wish to thank you all for the support that I have received over the past years & wish you all the very 
best for the future. 
 
Clarice Corderoy, 
 
Treasurer.  

 
 



Sutherland Shire Darts Association. 
  Financial Report  

   
  

 1st July 2017 - 30th June 2018. 
    

      INCOME 
  

EXPENSES 
  ITEM 

  
ITEM 

  

      Balance 1 / 7 / 17. 1,466.44 
 

Account & Transaction fees.   
 Comp & Players Fees. 1920.00 

 
Association fees.   

 Championship fees. 76.00 
 

Web site fees. 120.00 
 Raffles. 140.00 

 
Web domain address. 46.95 

 Juniors  500.00 
 

Stationary 18.00 
 Presentation. 759.00 

 
Trophies. 1083.85 

 Jackets. 1040.00 
 

Action Badges "180"s 474.98 
 

   
Embroidery. 202.95 

 

   
Presentation Refreshments. 260.60 

 

   
Presentation. 970.00 

 

   
Raffles. 50.00 

 

   
Door Prizes. 60.00 

 

   
Jackets. 938.30 

 

   
Tea, coffee, biscuits.   

 

   
Juniors.   

 

   
Floral tributes.   

 

      

      TOTAL INCOME. 5,901.44 
 

TOTAL EXPENDITURE. 4,225.63 
 

      

   
Balance @ 30/6 /18. 1,675.81 

 

   
Cash on hand   

 ACCOUNT TOTAL   
 

Outstanding cheques.   
 LESS EXPENDITURE. 1,675.81 

 
  1,675.81 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 



RECORDERS REPORT 2017 / 2018. 
 

 I would like to thank the committee for their help & support over the past 12 months. 
  
Thank you to all the team captains for emailing their score sheets in on time. If all the score sheets 
are in on time or earlier the results will be posted on the web site before the weekend.  
 
 Also a big thank you to Anne & Simon for setting up of the score books & the draws. 
 

Winter Comp Div. 1. 2017. 
Minor Premiers, C. Eng 2. 

 
WINNERS, C. Eng. 2.  RUNNERS UP. MDM. 

 
Winter Comp Div. 2. 2017. 

Minor Premiers, ORSL. 
 

.WINNERS, ORSL.  RUNNERS UP, C. Hea. 2. 
 
 
 

Summer Comp Div. 1. 2017. 
Minor Premiers, C. Eng. 2. 

 
Winners, C.Eng. 2.  Grand finalists. C. Eng. 1. 

 
Summer Comp Div. 2. 2018 

Minor Premiers, C. Hea.. 
 

Winners, C. Eng. 2.  Grand finalists, ORSL. 
 

Handicap Singles. 2017. 
Winner, Wayne Saunders.   Grand finalist, Grant Perry. 

 
Handicap Doubles 2018. 

Winners Lee Miles & Ron Mitchell. Grand finalists Josh McNamara & Darren Pugh. 
 

 Thanks to all the players that participated in this championship, also to the players that don’t 
mind scoring, even though they did not lose on their board.  
Please remember when you lose on your board you score the next game on that board. 
 
As this is my last report I wish to thank all of you for your support throughout the years & wish you all 
the very best in the years to come. 
   
Laurie Corderoy, 
Recorder.    

 
 
 
 



SHIRE TEAM MANAGERS REPORT 2017. 
 

 This year is very easy to report as we only have the one game report on against the NSW 
Juniors. 
 

I would like to thank the players that were asked to play at this game & also the players that 
were asked play but had to decline, remember there is always next year.  
 

We will be hosting the NSW Juniors again this year on the last Sunday of October & will be 
once again asking for 6 men & 6 Ladies to play. 
 
 The day was great, good darts thrown on both sides & the kids have a ball. The Shire men 
won their games 6 – 5, & women lost their games 4 – 6, the afternoon we played mixed doubles 
which finished as a draw we also played a round robin in singles 1 leg only which the shire men won 
14 – 10 & the Juniors won 6 - 4. 
 
There were 3 “180s” thrown on the day one each to Juniors Manny Kato, Dayleo Heta & Kiara 
Jackson.   
 
Laurie Corderoy, 
 
Shire Team Manager.  

 


